
  

 May/June 2018 

KJ7 Education Foundation Idaho Gives Campaign 2018 

The Foundation has enjoyed successful fundraising campaigns in previous years, 

thanks to the generosity of community members who have offered contributions 

online during Idaho Gives Day. This year it falls on May 3rd, and once again we ask 

you to remember us when choosing worthy causes to support! 
 

Idaho Gives Day: May 3rd 

 

Idaho Gives is a program of the Idaho Nonprofit Center, designed to bring communities together statewide in 

raising money and awareness for Idaho’s nonprofit organizations. It is a 24-hour period of online giving 

through the dedicated website at idahogives.org. 

This is the KJ7 Education Foundation’s main fundraising event for the year, and a wonderful chance for 

community members to join in providing enhanced educational opportunities for local youth. Your donation 

will help to support these programs: 

Foundation Programs 
Discovery Grants 

Offering students the chance to pursue 

subjects that inspire them, through self-

directed study projects that stimulate and 

satisfy their thirst for knowledge. 

Teaching Resource Grants 
The teachers who nurture our students 

need our support, too! Your donation can 

supply critical resources that help teach-

ers make learning innovative, engaging 

and productive. 

Scholarships for Post-Secondary Education 
Providing financial support for graduating seniors on their varied paths to a successful future, whether through college, 

vocational school, apprenticeship, or online programs. 

Classroom Technology Initiative 
Today’s students are headed into a digital, technological future, and their classrooms should be equipped with cutting-

edge technology to prepare them for success. 

Funding for Senior Projects 
Offering financial support for the purchase of display materials for every senior project. 

Tigers of Distinction (Alumni Lecturer/Mentorship) 
Inspiration through example! Each year a former KHS student who has achieved distinction in any walk of life is brought 

to speak with students, providing new perspectives and valuable advice. 

Further Information 
Please visit the Foundation webpage (kj7educationfoundation.org) and Facebook page for additional information and contact de-

tails, if you have any questions about the fundraising campaign or the work we do. 

Making Community Count 
We couldn’t do any of this without the generous support provided by community members and organizations. Our Board of Direc-

tors is all-volunteer, and our organization is nonprofit. Please remember us on Idaho Gives Day, and we thank you for your sup-

port! 
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        Dave and Deb Klatt 

 

 
Being part of the Kendrick Locust Blossom Festival is a 

tradition and visiting time for David and Deb Klatt.  On Festival 

day Dave can be found working on several committees, then pre-

paring and serving the Cole Slaw at the Barbeque.  Deb sells 

buttons at the button booth.  In the afternoon, evening and into 

the night there is an Open House gathering in their garage for 

friends, family and classmates to meet for the annual “catch up.” 

They were High School and College sweethearts who 

married in 1972.  Dave worked in the civil engineer and public 

works field until he retired from the City of Moscow. He now is 

a part time rural mail carrier. Deb is a Licensed Practical Nurse 

who worked in a Hospital before starting her 41 year career with 

the local dentist, Jeffery Sowle. 

Both are longtime residents of Kendrick and have al-

ways been involved in service to the community. Dave was a 

member of the Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department for over 25 

years, Charter member of the Jaycees, 38 years a member of the 

Lions Club, 8 years on Kendrick City Council, 15 years on the 

Kendrick Urban Forestry Board, 6 years on Cemetery District 

Board, over 25 years on various Credit Union Board of Directors 

and the Latah County Centennial Committee. 

Deb was a Jaycette, served for 15 years with the local 

Jr. Miss (now DYW) program, board member of the Palouse 

Hospice group for 6 years, member of the JK Ambulance EMTs 

for 15 years, and trustee of the Kendrick Joint School District for 

22 years. 

Above all they are very proud of their two daughters 

and five grandchildren who all live in the local community.  The 

couple are avid outdoor activity enthusiasts (hunting, fishing, 

boating, camping) and travelers with trips to Mexico, Canada, 

Hawaii, Alaska and the Oregon Coast. 

2018 GRAND MARSHALLS 

Bill and Nancy Fey 
 

 

Bill and Nancy have been established in Kendrick and 

Juliaetta all of their 52 years together.  Nancy has deep roots on 

Fix Ridge as her great-great grandmother Catherine Taber Fix 

was the first woman pioneer there.  Bill’s family came here 

during the Dust Bowl from South Dakota. 

Bill worked for Gem State Lumber Company until the 

company closed.  He then went to work for the City of Juliaetta 

and retired from there. 

The couple has a son Eric, who lives in Spokane.  

They also have a daughter, Kelly Surber, who teaches school in 

Caldwell.  They have two granddaughters, Zoey and Abbey.  

They have a niece they are raising, Justice Taber. 

Nancy was an institution in the banking industry for 

26 years before retiring.  If you visited the bank or credit union 

in Kendrick, chances are you talked to Nancy.  Following in 

the steps of her parents, Rex and Alice Taber, she has helped 

with the Locust Blossom Festival.  Rex always sold buttons in 

Lewiston and Moscow and helped serve the BBQ dinner.  Al-

ice was usually running the Bingo Booth for the VFW.  Nancy 

has helped sell T Shirts for the Lions Club for many years. 

Both are tremendous community supporters.  You will see 

them at almost every fundraising event.  Nancy worked with 

the Juliaetta Centennial and also with the Juliaetta Park con-

struction.  They attend Juliaetta Community Church regularly 

and are supportive of events there. 

 

 



3 

 

Kendrick’s   
58th  

Locust  

Blossom 

Festival 

May 26, 2018 

 

 

 

Vendor Booths—Darrell Brocke     208-289-5071 

Flower Show Entries—Friday 12: Noon to 4:00 

pm. 

Parade Registration:  208-289-5134 or 289-5092 

Email: abrocke@hotmail.com 

Children’s Parade:    Lisa Kaschmitter 208-827-

6305 

All Aboard  

the 

Locust  

Blossom  

Express 

     

Sponsored by 

Kendrick Lions 

Club 

Fun Run        8:00  AM       Juliaetta Park 
Vendors     8:30       Kendrick 
Park 
Pioneer Registration   8:30    Kendrick 
Park 

Grand Marshall Open House 8:30    614 Main Street 
Parade            10:00     Register 
9:00 City Hall 
    Children’s Parade       Register 
Kirby & Main 

    Veteran Opening Ceremony     Veteran Memorial 

Flower Show    9:00-2:30    Grange Hall 
Quilt Show         Methodist  
Church 
Art Show     9:00-3:00   Kendrick 
Park 
Children’s Races           11:00    Kendrick 
Park 

Face Painting & Games            Kendrick Park 

3 on 3 Basketball       7th & Main Street 
Kendrick Museum          11:00-3:00        2nd Floor Grange 
Hall 

 

T –Shirts   

Buttons—$8.00 
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58 Years of Selling Pies 

 
 The Kendrick Grange has sponsored 

a pie booth at the park during the Locust 

Blossom Festival for 58 years.  We could 

not do this without your help.  We are once 

again asking for help.  Can you bake a pie?  

We ask for fruit pies since we do not have 

refrigeration on site at the park.  No cream 

pies or cheese cakes, please. 

 Pies can be dropped off at the 

Grange on Friday afternoon if it is conven-

ient or the morning of the festival at the 

booth. 

Flower Show Coming up at Festival 
 

     The ladies of Hill & Valley Garden Club have been hosting the wonderful flower show at the 

Fraternal Temple for many, many years.  It has become a tradition attracting young and old alike.  

Everyone has something growing in their home or garden worthy of exhibit. 

     We strongly encourage youth to participate in all categories.  Whether you have a Fairy Garden, 

a flower, or a house plant, we welcome your exhibit.  Traditionally the third graders bring their 

roof top vegetable gardens. 

     Everyone is encouraged to enter something and join in the fun.  The categories for designs are 

listed below that complement the flower show theme, “Country Gardens.” 

 

 “Colors in the Garden” a traditional arrangement.  Eligible for Tricolor Award. 

 “The American Rose” Choice of plant material.  Eligible for Designers Choice Award                                                                                                                                                                                      

 “Garden Promise” using all green plant material. 

 “Winter in the Garden” using all dry plant material 

 “La Petit Garden” a small design not to exceed 8 inches in height, width and depth, using fresh material.  Eligible for Petite Award. 

“Peace & Serenity”  Line Mass Arrangement using all fresh materials.  Eligible for Award of Distinction 

 “Fairy Gardens” Any size not to exceed 24” 

 

 

              Award of Design Excellence may be awarded to the overall top design; also one Best of Show may be awarded. 

      A schedule of the show will be posted on the front window the Fraternal Temple. 

KJ7 CDA Get Acquainted Bags Ride 

Again! 
 

The KJ7 Community Development Association has 

reinstituted it’s “Welcome Bag” program under a 

new name, with the cooperation of the local Post Of-

fice. The “Get Acquainted Bags” are offered to new 

residents in the area, providing information about our 

community as well as local businesses and organiza-

tions, with complimentary promotional items donated 

for distribution. 

We are always looking for new gift items to include 

in the bags, so please contact Sandy at 208-289-4533 

or email info@kendrick-juliaetta.com if you would 

like to contribute to this program, while spreading the 

word about your offerings in the community! We 

currently have a surplus of ink pens, so we recom-

mend providing other items if they are available. A 

business card or flyer works just as well. 

Please help us welcome new residents to our commu-

nity, and let them know how much we have to offer! 

mailto:info@kendrick-juliaetta.com
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Lions Club at Work 
Darrell Brocke is proud to report that eleven 

units of blood were yielded at the last blood 

drive. 

Carolyn Bartlett has consented to repaint the 

manger scene that is displayed each year in the 

Kendrick Park.  This project has been in pro-

gress with Doug Harris sanding and delivering 

each piece to Carolyn.  By the upcoming 

Christmas season we should have an all new 

crèche. 

Justice Taber purchased the first T Shirt with 

the new locomotive design.  Plan to get your 

favorite color while it is available.  Kendrick 

was a railroading town, established in 1890.  

This shirt commemo-

rates our rich history. 

Lions Club Scholar-

ships are available.  

Ask the KHS Coun-

selor for a form to ap-

ply. 

Cameron Emmanuel’s Vacation Bible School will run Monday, June 11 

– Friday, June 15 - 8:30am - 11:30am.  Kids will learn that When 

You’re Lonely...Jesus Rescues; When You Worry…Jesus Rescues; 

When You Struggle…Jesus Recues; When You Do Wrong…Jesus 

Rescues and When You Are Powerless…Jesus Rescues.  Meet Hope, 

Beacon, Rae, Guac and Moe as we learn how Jesus Recues.  Join us 

each day with Bible Adventures, Snacks, Crafts and Games.  Children 

ages Pre-K – 5th Grade will attend Vacation Bible School and older chil-

dren are welcome to be group leaders.  Vacation Bible School is free to 

attend and all are welcome!  

  

We will conclude our fun week with a celebration potluck for the family 

and friends of all participants at 6:00pm on Friday.   If you would like to receive more information about VBS, please 

let us know.  In addition, there will be a sign-up sheet for volunteers and supplies/food.  Please contact Shelby 

Silflow – 208-791-5522 for more information.  

 

Join Us for a fun filled week   

Jesus Rescues!! 
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Kendrick Schools Information and News 

Kendrick Jt. School  

District Superintendent’s Report 
 

Today’s 6th Graders in Mrs. Brammer’s class will hit 

their Prime Working Years in 2030. Technological 

change, globalization, and even climate change seem 

to be happening at an accelerating pace. Artificial 

intelligence (AI) and automation are the engines driv-

ing much of the transformation in the workplace. 

What this means, according to Thomas L. Friedman 

in his latest book, Thank You For Being Late, is that 

“in this age of acceleration, everyone is going to have 

to raise their game in the classroom and for their 

whole lifetime.” 

So, what skills do students need to succeed in the un-

certain, intensely competitive workplace of the fu-

ture? Kendrick School District students, of course, 

will continue to need a solid grounding in core aca-

demics, especially math, science, and literacy. But 

what else? Given that no one really knows which 

skills will be in demand, the default for public 

schools must be teaching students to learn-how-to-

learn. Mrs. Brammer’s sixth graders will need to be 

able to acquire new skills throughout their lifetimes 

just to stay employable. 

When it comes to predicting the future of work, top 

economists and technologists are all over the map. 

So, what does the changing nature of work mean for 

public schools? What skills do our teachers need to 

train our students to be able to do in order to prepare 

them for their futures? Will the jobs available now 

still be around in 2030? Should every student learn to 

code? What about apprenticeships, career-and-

technical education, and lifelong learning?  

In 2014, the Pew Research Center surveyed 1,896 

technology experts. Nearly half said they envision a 

future in which robots have displaced significant 

numbers of both blue- and white-collar workers 

(Aaron Smith and Janna Anderson. AI, Robotics, and 

the Future of Jobs. August 8, 2014). 
Importantly, what can Juliaetta Elementary and Ken-

drick Jr/Sr. High School teachers do to prepare stu-

dents today to engage in the job market they will par-

ticipate in during their prime working years? The 

time to have these discussions is soon, because one 

thing the experts agree on is change is coming. 

Idaho parents can sign their pre-K kids 

up for free online learning now 

Smarty Ants 
 

(BOISE) – Idaho’s new web-based program to help children 

get ready for reading and kindergarten is ready to roll, and 

parents are encouraged to sign up online at http://

ww2.achieve3000.com/SmartyIdaho. Smarty Ants is intended 

to make free, interactive learning available to children before 

they enter kindergarten. The five-year agreement between the 

State Department of Education and the online literacy pro-

gram Achieve3000 was approved by the State Board of Edu-

cation April 5 and is free for the state as well as for families. 

“In the few days between last week’s acceptance of the 

Smarty Ants grant and the website going live, we have al-

ready heard from numerous parents anxious to sign their 4-

year-olds up for this free, fun online program,” Superinten-

dent of Public Instruction Sherri Ybarra said Tuesday. “Our 

hope is that every Idaho child headed for kindergarten will use 

Smarty Ants to help build a strong foundation for loving read-

ing and succeeding in school.” Smarty Ants is open to all 

Idaho 4-year-olds as well as children who have already turned 

5 but are not yet in kindergarten. When parents sign up, they 

will be greeted by introductory videos and a coloring sheet to 

help children become familiar with the colorful animated 

characters that will lead them through their journey to kinder-

garten readiness. As children progress through lesson games, 

parents can monitor their child’s progress via an online 

dashboard and other tools. To sample what Smarty Ants is 

like, check out this short video: https://player.vimeo.com/

video/136266462 

The JES History Club has had a fun and eventful 

year.  In November we traveled to Spokane to visit the Ti-

tanic exhibit.  In January we began working on our research 

project title, “Where Are They Now?  The Mystery Artists 

at JES.”  Mrs. Tweit taught us how to think like a historian 

and find out who painted the pictures from 1981 and the sto-

ries behind them.  We also learned the important of preser-

vation.  In February we visited the museum in Kendrick with 

a guided tour from Sharon Harris and Jan Patterson.  In 

March we toured the Juliaetta Castle with Justin Cope.  In 

April we had our Night at the Museum event where we 

shared our research projects and held an open house at the 

Kendrick Museum.  Our favorite part of history club is hear-

ing stories about the past (especially ghost stories!) and tak-

ing field trips.  

The Titanic Ex-

hibit was a big 

hit this year! 

 
 

Mike Morey painted this picture when he 

was in the 4th grade.   To find out why he 

painted this picture and more stories be-

hind the artwork in the main hallway at 

JES stop by the school and visit the re-

search displayed next to each painting! 

 

--JES History Club 
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 KJ7 Education Foundation Announces 

“Tiger of Distinction” for 2018 
What could be more inspiring for KHS students than to 

meet with graduates who have excelled in their chosen ca-

reer paths and ways of life? That is what the Foundation’s 

Tiger of Distinction program offers, and the inaugural hon-

oree was a huge hit. U.S. Navy Admiral Kenneth Heimgart-

ner is a hard act to follow, but we think we have found just 

the man for the job in Jim Peavey. The following article 

will provide a brief introduction to our honoree for 2018. 
 

James Peavey, KHS Class of 1978 
By Megan Brocke  

KHS Student 

Jim Peavey lived in the Kendrick-Juliaetta area from 1974-

1978, and as he said, “It was the most important five years 

of my life during that time.” He started school in Kendrick 

as an eighth grader, and graduated from Kendrick High 

School. Jim then joined the U.S. Navy, and 

served as an air traffic controller for five 

years, 1978-1983, stationed at Whidbey Naval 

Air Station and Guam. He then worked in air 

traffic control for the FAA for 27 years, until 

retiring in 2009. 

Jim serves on the Board of Directors of Puget 

Sound Honor Flight, an organization with the 

mission “to transport Western Washington war veterans to 

Washington D.C., to visit and reflect at memorials dedi-

cated to honor their service and sacrifices.” By the begin-

ning of 2013 the program had transported more than 

100,000 war veterans to Washington D.C. to attend their 

memorials. The organization’s focus has been on World 

War II veterans, but in the future they will be expanding 

their services to include Korean and Vietnam war veterans, 

and those who have served in more recent wars. 

As Jim has written, “I love World War II history and had a 

very good friend who was a World War II veteran pass 

away not long ago. I had learned of Honor Flight through 

my wife, and thought it would be a wonderful way to honor 

his memory, by becoming a guardian. With the lack of a 

hub in Western Washington, we worked to get Puget Sound 

Honor Flight up and running so we could honor our local 

veterans and get these quiet heroes back to see their memo-

rial—to say thank you to our ‘Greatest Generation.’” Jim’s 

father had a career in the U.S. Air Force, and his uncle 

served as an Army field medic in both World War II and 

the Korean War. His work in this organization honors their 

service as well. 

Jim will make his presentation to the students at KHS, but a 

public event will also be held on Friday, May 25th at 1:00 

PM at the KJ Senior Meals Site. We hope you will attend, 

and help to celebrate the newest Tiger of Distinction. 

 

From Graduation to the Military 
By Emily Umphenour 

KHS Student 
 

Over the past four years, we have had a few students 

that graduated and enlisted into the military. I had the 

chance to talk to five of those past KHS students about 

their experience in their designated branches. The stu-

dents I talked to were; Dylan James White, Caleb Olson, 

Megan Heimgartner (MH), Dallas Evernden(DE), and 

Abbi Scheline(AS). This article features Abbi, Dallas, 

and Megan. I asked them some questions about what 

they thought about the military from their point of view 

and what they thought about future graduates enlisting 

as well. First, I asked each of them the year they 

graduated and what branch they were in. 

MH: I graduated in May 2015, and I’m in the Navy. 

DE: 2016, and I’m in the Navy 

AS: I graduated last year, and I went into Navy basic 

training the 6th of February. 

I then asked them what they thought about future 

graduates going into the military and what advice 

they would give to them. 

MH: As far as if future graduates should think about a 

future serving, I believe it should at least be considered. 

The military is definitely not for everyone. It's difficult 

to describe the experience of being in the military, be-

cause everyone's story is different. For those looking to 

join, the best source of basic information would defi-

nitely be a recruiter, but I would advise that the recruiter 

NOT be their ONLY source of information. If you want 

to get to know what the experience might be like for 

you, ask around to people who you know are in or have 

been in. 

DE: Yes, I think they should! Honestly, what else are 

you going to do? Advice...like, why not? Definitely get 

into shape beforehand. Respect your elders, be a good 

person, that’s really all you need. There are some good 

benefits, you get free college and free traveling. It’s a 

family, everyone has each other’s back no matter what. 

AS: I think it’s something everyone should get the 

chance to do. You get to play with some cool stuff, too. 

If it’s something you’ve wanted to do, pursue it! 

Last, I asked them what the easiest and hardest part 

about being in the military was. 

DE: Easiest part would be the fact that you don’t have 

to plan the day. The hardest part would be being away 

from family and friends. 

I would like to thank each and every past KHS graduate 

who is serving, or has served for our country, for every-

thing they have done! 
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Brian Lawrence 
Brian plans on attending Walla Walla 

Community College and getting an As-

sociate’s Degree in animal science and 

fire ecology.  

 

Jerry Gorbett 
Jerry plans on working for Gorbett Log-

ging and will eventually go to the U of I 

to become a “professional logger.”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graduation is June 1  

7pm at KHS Gymnasium 

Alex Brown 
Alex plans on working with his stepdad 

and pouring concrete.  

Bryan Carter 
Bryan plans on going to LCSC to either 

get a bachelor’s in business or go through 

the welding program. If he gets a track 

scholarship, he will be going through the  

business program.  

Nathan Deeds 
Hayden is either moving down to 

Nampa to find a job, or he is going to 

move to Oregon and work on a fishing 

boat on the coast.  

Dawson Beck Chase 
Dawson is either going to LCSC and going 

through the Diesel Tech Program, or he is 

going through the same program at a Jun-

ior college and playing basketball.  

Isaiah Goldsberry 
Isaiah plans on going to LCSC in the fall 

of 2019 for business and administration. 

After he’s done with his schooling, he is 

going to pursue a career in marketing 

management.  
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Emily Umphenour 
Emily plans on attending LCSC in 2019 

and study radiology to become a radiolo-

gist technician.  

Anteia McCollum 
Anteia plans on spending the summer 
like she regularly would until she ships 
out to Basic Combat Training in Mis-
souri for the National Guard. In January, 
she will begin classes at the U of I. She 
hopes to major in journalism or law.  

Kaylee Reynolds 
Kaylee plans on working and attending 

LCSC next spring for her associate’s  

degree.  

McKenzie Burke 
McKenzie skipped a year of high school 

to graduate this spring and plans on go-

ing to college at LCSC in the fall after 

she graduates. She is focused on getting 

her CNA, becoming an RN, and getting 

a bachelor’s degree in the future.  

Lachlan Lysne  
Lachy plans on pursuing a computer 

science and computer engineering major 

at the U of I.   

Sierra Hayhurst 
Sierra plans on going to either LCSC or 

Montana State University for Ag. Ed. and 

then plans on working at SEL.  

Noah Marshall 
Noah plans on going to the U of I for a 

mechanical Engineering BA degree 

Bradley Augir 
Brad plans to go on an LDS mission 

for two years, then wants to start a 

family and get a job.  

Emily Curfman 
Emily plans on attending LCSC to 

acquire her nursing degree. She 

wants to work her way up to an RN 
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NEW LIFE 

 

The season of spring brings new life. Long-

dormant bare twigs and branches blossom and 

produce a cavalcade of color.  Bulbs awake from 

their winter sleep bringing flowers to warm one’s 

heart and a smile to one’s face. Lawns, gardens 

and fields green with new growth (weeds in-

cluded). Young livestock skip through the pasture 

giving their recently discovered legs a try. The 

long dark days of winter give way to lengthening 

hours of light. 

Spring brings transition to many people’s lives 

as well. It is the season of May graduations and 

June weddings. New beginnings and new chal-

lenges. It is the season for celebrating the Locust 

Blossom Festival and remembering those who 

gave their all in service to our country. It is a time 

to honor our mothers and fathers. It is also an op-

portunity to focus on the gift of life itself. 

But God loves us deeply. So he gave us new 

life because of what Christ has done. He gave us 

life even when we were dead in sin. God’s grace 

has saved you. God raised us up with Christ…His 

grace can’t be compared with anything else. He 

has shown it by being kind to us because of what 

Christ Jesus has done. God’s grace has saved you 

because of your faith in Christ. Your salvation 

doesn’t come from anything you do. It is God’s 

gift. It is not based on anything you have done. No 

one can brag about earning it. God made us. He 

created us to belong to Christ Jesus. Now we can 

do good things. Long ago God prepared them for 

us to do. – Ephesians 2:4-6a, 7b-10 NIRV  
 

Because of God’s amazing love for us, he has 

given us a new life. A new hope for our present 

and our forever future. God doesn’t wait for us to 

become perfect to grant us new and everlasting 

life. Instead, he sent his only beloved Son, Jesus 

Christ, to destroy death and decay. The cold, dark 

tomb that housed Christ’s lifeless body has given 

way to everlasting light and life.  

Jesus invites us to a new life with him. May 

we blossom and bloom in his grace with the time 

he has given us here in his garden. And when our 

time on earth is done, may we trust in God’s gra-

cious promise of life eternal with him! 

+ Pastor Craig Groseclose 

Spring has arrived...as long as you don’t look out 

the window at the snow that’s falling at the mo-

ment!  Paying attention to the calendar and not the 

current expressions of the season, Cameron Lu-

theran is preparing for its spring and summer activi-

ties.  

    An annual event that we look forward to is the 

worship service and dinner honoring KHS seniors 

and their families.  That will be on Sunday, May 

6.  Worship is at 10:00 a.m., followed by a potluck 

lunch provided by the church.  Invitations have 

been sent to the seniors, but all are welcome to at-

tend and wish these graduates God-speed. 

    The last day of Sunday School classes for this 

year will be Sunday, May 20.  On Sunday, May 27, 

the summer worship schedule begins, with services 

at 9:30 for the rest of the summer.   Gathering to 

worship our great God is a good way to begin a lei-

surely Sunday.  Again,  all are welcome! 

    One of the most-anticipated events of the year at 

Cameron is the annual Vacation Bible School, 

which this year will be June 11-15.  A lot of excited 

children are looking forward to this!  All the help 

we can get is most welcome – it takes a lot of vol-

unteers and food to make it a successful week.  If 

you can help, contact VBS’s fearless leader Shelby 

Silflow.  The closing program and potluck will 

be Friday evening of that week. 

    The annual walk for multiple sclerosis will be 

held on April 28, beginning at 2 p.m. at Swallows 

Nest Park in Clarkston.  The time is not a mistake – 

another group is sponsoring its own large run ear-

lier that same day.  If you are interested in partici-

pating, please contact Heidi Schaefer at 208-791-

3399.  She will always welcome more members to 

walk on her team! 

    Another date to put on your calendars is the an-

nual turkey dinner and bazaar, which is scheduled 

for Saturday, October 27.  That gives you crafters 

several months to work on your projects for the ba-

zaar!  More information will follow as plans are 

made. 

    Cameron wishes all of you a blessed rest-of-

spring, and a good summer to follow. 
 

Cameron Lutheran Church News 
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Juliaetta Library News 
By Erin Davis 

Summer Reading 

This year’s theme is “Libraries Rock” and registra-

tion begins May 1st. Read at least 45 days between 

June 1- Aug. 15 to receive prizes. You can register 

children ages 0-18, online through the Great Sum-

mer Reading Adventure at 

LCLD.NORTHWESREADS.ORG or at any branch 

of the Latah County Library District (Bovill, Deary, 

Troy, Potlatch, Juliaetta, Genesee or Moscow). 

Every 15 days is a milestone and prizes will be 

given to those readers who finish. Every week on 

Friday at 10:30 am, we will be having exciting 

events hosted by the Juliaetta library. The schedule 

is: 

June 8: Fly tying with Kevin 

June 15: Flower Power with the Hill and Valley 

Garden Club 

June 22: Rock Painting 

June 29: Tie dye at the Kendrick Park 

July 13: Fire and Rescue at the Kendrick Fire Hall 

July 20: SLIME PARTY!! 

July 27: Summer Reading Finale with Cecil the 

Magician (finalist prizes will be announced) 

Flyers will also be mailed out and a schedule for 

library events will be available online at latahli-

brary.org. 

While the summer reading program is our biggest 

ongoing event of the summer, we will also be start-

ing a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Mathematics) club for ages 12-18. We are 

still working on a schedule, but if you are interested 

please come to the library to sign up before May 

25th. More ongoing information will be posted on 

the Friends of the Juliaetta Library Facebook page 

as it becomes available. 

A summer photography contest is also on the 

agenda and we will begin taking entries in July. 

This is open to all ages, children and adults. Entries 

will be displayed at the library and prizes will be 

given to 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place. 

Phew! These are the summer highlights, but check 

in often for more events, activities and other ways 

to participate at YOUR local library! 

Contact Erin at 208-276-7071 or check out our 

Friends of the Juliaetta Library Facebook page for 

more details.  

June 8, 2018  

Summer Night at the Kendrick City Park  

(5:30 pm – 8:00 pm)  

 

 

The KJ7 Community Development Association 

(CDA) would like to invite you to take part in a spe-

cial event.  Every summer we sponsor monthly Eve-

nings in the Park (June, July, August), when commu-

nity members come together for youth and friendly 

family fun.  The first event is Friday, June 8, 5:30 

pm – 8:00 pm, at the Kendrick City Park. The theme 

for this event is Family Emergency Preparedness and 

Summertime Fun.  Some participants will include 

law enforcement, fire protection and emergency ser-

vices.  The goal is to foster communication and posi-

tive relations between the community and the people 

who keep it safe.  There will be food for sale and 

live music. 

 

Summertime means late nights and more time out-

doors – swimming, playing, sports and celebrating at 

organized events and informal gatherings.  This 

means that emergency and protective services are 

particularly vital to ensure the safety and security of 

our residents.  KJ7CDA wants to celebrate the out-

standing work our emergency services personnel do, 

and offer them the opportunity to outreach and edu-

cate the public about ways the community can help 

keep us safe and secure. 

 

The closer the bonds between community and all 

emergency services in the KJ7 area, the better qual-

ity of life will be.  If interested in participating in this 

special event, please contact Rose Norris at 208-816-

6661 or ivrnorro@tds.net.  We hope you’ll come and 

take this special opportunity to celebrate with our 

community. 

 

Save the dates:  Summer Evening in the Park 

events scheduled for Friday, July 13th and  

Friday, August 10th!! 

It’s That Time of Year…... 
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News from the Juliaetta & Kendrick City 

Fire Departments 
 

 Kendrick City Residents: 

No outdoor burning is allowed in the city of Kendrick 

during the State wide dates of May 10th through Oc-

tober 20th.   We follow the dates that are used by the 

Idaho Department of Lands and any extensions 

adopted by that department. No burn permits are 

issued in the city of Kendrick. There is no burning of 

waste products allowed. We encourage city residents 

to use the yard refuse bins on Railroad Street.  

 

Juliaetta City Residents: 

Burn permits are needed in Juliaetta city after 

the date of May 1st for burning of yard refuse 

only. Please contact city hall to inquire about a 

permit. 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Emergency Phone number for Fire or EMS is 911 

-Rose Norris 

 

JK Ambulance 
 

By: KHS students Lauren Morgan and Jaiden Anderson 

 

The JK Ambulance crew is made up of volunteers 

from all around the community. These volunteers 

must be ready to go at all times, whether it is in the 

middle of the night or during a holiday. So as you 

can imagine, they are very important to our commu-

nity. The crew not only receive calls over the radio, 

but they now get text messages letting them know 

when they are needed. 

Being on the JK Ambulance crew is like a second 

job to most of these volunteers. They are encouraged 

to work 2 full shifts a week and at least 1 full week-

end a month. The crew is always looking for new 

members and they are planning on holding an EMT 

class this fall. Although the volunteers are not paid 

for their service, all of the classes needed are paid 

for by JK Ambulance. The crew meets on the second 

Sunday of each month at 6:30pm at the Kendrick 

Fire Hall. 

The crew now consists of Perry Shove- President/

Paramedic, Pam Rigney- Vice President/Advanced 

EMT/First Aid/CPR instructor, Sandy Johnson- Sec-

retary/EMT, Lisa Hadley-Treasurer, Wendi Dodge- 

EMT, Ashley May- Advanced EMT, Kim Cannon- 

Advanced EMT, Tina Carlson- EMT, Brandi Rob-

erts- EMT, Joe Dodge- Driver/Maintenance, Billy 

Candler- Driver, and James Truitt- Driver/

Maintenance. 

They would like to thank you for all memorial dona-

tions in your loved ones names, they appreciate your 

cards and kind words. 

The JK Ambulance crew will hold their biannual 

sausage feed in March. 

For more information or if you have any other ques-

Our annual Mother’s Day Car Wash 

will be held on the 12th of May at the 

Kendrick Fire Hall this year and pro-

ceeds go to the Scholarship awarded to 

a graduating senior from Kendrick High 

School. Hours from 8-12 am. A clean car is a 

Happy Mom! 

At the first KJ7 Summer Evening in the Ken-

drick Park on June 8th, the Fire departments in 

coordination with the KJ7 CDA will host Emer-

gency Preparedness agencies from around the 

area at the evening event with handouts and 

educational presentations for Wildland Fire 

Prevention (Urban Interface) and Emergency 

Preparedness in the case of a Wild Land Fire or 

Natural Disaster.  Get prepared for an emer-

gency! The evening begins at 5:30. 

JK Senior Meals 
 
Attention Seniors!  Join us Wednesdays and Fridays from 
11am-1pm for a great tasting meal, good company and 
occasional live music. 

 
Monthly menus are posted in 
some of our local busi-

nesses.  Donations accepted. 

Thank you! 
 
Lisa Kaschmitter 



13 

 News from the City of Juliaetta 
 

Fire Hydrant Flushing 

From time to time it is necessary to flush the city fire hy-

drants to clear the lines of sediment and to check the fire 

flow capacity.  Juliaetta’s fire hydrants will be flushed 

throughout the month of May.  You may notice some dis-

coloration in your water.  It is not harmful and can be 

cleared by running a cold water tap for a few minutes. 

Dogs at Large 

All dogs must be fenced, tied, or leashed at all times, as 

required by city code.  For the safety of your pet, please be 

a good neighbor and keep your dog at home! 

Burn Permits Required 

Beginning May 1, burn permits are required for Juliaetta 

residents wishing to burn yard waste, brush, etc.  This 

does not include fire pits.  Permits are approved by Fire 

Chief Mike McGee and can be picked up at Juliaetta City 

Hall. 

Thank You! 

The City of Juliaetta would like to say thank you to Matt 

Bruns for removing and disposing of an ash tree at Juli-

aetta Centennial Park.  The tree had grown too large for 

the space and was dropping ugly debris on the ground.  

We appreciate his efforts to maintain and beautify the 

park. 

Upcoming Office Closures 

City Hall will be closed Tuesday, May 1 and Wednesday, 

May 9 while we attend trainings.  We’ll also be closed 

Monday, May 28 to observe Memorial Day. 

City Council Meetings 

Upcoming City Council meetings will be held on Tuesday, 

May 8 and Tuesday, June 12.  Agendas are posted in the 

window at City Hall one week before each meeting.  The 

public is always welcome to attend these monthly meet-

ings. Remember, if you have an issue you would like to 

have added to the agenda, you must contact City Hall at 

least 48 hours in advance. 
 

 Upcoming Annual Dinner-BBQ & Fundraiser  5-9 PM 

Saturday August 18th   Music by Beargrass        

Looking forward to another successful event! 

Annual Marek Hootenanny  

 

For the 4th year on June 9, 2018 we are hosting the 

annual Marek Hootenanny here at our place, 123 Lit-

tle Cedar, Kendrick. We have a potluck lunch. We 

provide the meat which will probably be local 

smoked sausage. We have volunteer live bands. It is 

open mike. We also encourage cowboy poets to par-

ticipate. Last Ride band from Orofino  with Bodie 

Dominguez and LuAnn Carter of Lewiston have vol-

unteered their musical talents the last two years and 

they plan to come again this year. Jim Aasen of 

Lewiston plans to join us this year as well. 

We have teamed up with ICARE which is a local 

cancer fundraiser. The money from the donated silent 

auction items go to ICARE.  Last year we were able 

to donate $600. We encourage anyone that would 

like to set up a booth and sell their crafts may do so. 

In addition we will be awarded a Century Farm cer-

tificate and a Century Farm sign by Earl Bennett the 

Dist 2 Board of Trustee from the Idaho Historical 

Society. The award is  for having property owned by 

the same  family for at least 100 years. My great 

grandparents homesteaded on Teakean Butte in 1888 

and we are the current 4th generation owners.  

Come join us for a good food, live  music and a great 

cause in supporting ICARE. 

208-289-4891 

Gayle Marek  

 

VFW Meetings 
 

News From the VFW Post 3913 

 

If you have a flag that needs to be disposed of, please drop 

it off at your local post office, staff will contact VFW 

leadership, and they will take care of it. 

 

2nd Thursday of each month September thru May 

No meetings scheduled during the months of June, July 

and August 

 

VFW membership has decided to sell their hall and the 

property it sits on. 

SOUTHWICK COMMUNITY  

CENTER 

Kendrick News 

 
The Pool will be open on Locust Blossom!!!  Yeah, 

Welcome Summer!!  We are taking reservations now for 

the park; please be courteous when the park is in use.   

The RV dump is now open, the trail and park bathrooms 

will be open soon.  PLEASE be respectful of these facili-

ties.  We have been downgraded to one brush dumpster; 

please do NOT put anything over 6-inch diameter and 4 ft. 

long, absolutely NO construction debris, or any household 

wood items.  Your cooperation is appreciated as we do not 

charge for this.  City Hall Office hours are Mon-Fri 9-3. 
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THE FRIENDLY NEIGHBOR 

CLUB 
 

Kathy Cassin 

 

The Friendly Neighbor 

Club on Cedar Ridge Road has a 

busy June planned.  Please mark 

your calendars. Our biggest activity and Annual 

Family Picnic is planned for Sunday June 24th 

beginning at 1:00 pm until about 3:00 pm at the 

clubhouse.  It is an opportunity for present families, 

past families, and families that might wish they 

lived on this beautiful ridge to come together for an 

old-fashioned picnic. Everyone is welcome. The 

Club will supply the paper products, hot dogs and 

hamburgers, buns, condiments and ice cream with 

assorted toppings. Everyone can bring a salad, side, 

or dessert to share, and whatever you want to drink, 

and chairs if you want to sit outside.   It is a won-

derful time to renew old friendships and have a 

chance to catch up. 

In addition, some free educational courses 

are planned as well.  On Sunday, June 10th, from 

1:00 - 3:00 pm at the clubhouse, Annette Shaw will 

share many ideas for Bible Journaling.  It is a one 

style does not fit all and, she brings many examples 

for us to view.  You will have the opportunity to try 

some out and materials are provided. It is a rich ex-

pression of your readings allowing all your senses 

to absorb God’s written word. 

Saturday, June 16th from 1:00 - 4:00 pm 

Jeanne Ensley will demonstrate how she makes her 

delicious rolls and bread.  There will be samples a 

plenty and recipes to share.  Many of you have had 

the opportunity to taste Jeanne’s wonderful, light 

breads and rolls. Learn her secrets and enjoy some 

wonderful friend time. Men and women are both 

invited.   

Bear a hard right onto the gravel road just 

after the 9 mile post sign and at the corner of Lin-

den and Cedar Ridge Rd. The Clubhouse is on the 

right at the very top of the hill before the road turns 

southeast.   

Both courses require an RSVP so we can 

plan accordingly.  Email Kathy Cassin at  

katschlot@gmail.com  

or call Jeanette Cuddy at 208-289-3200 or 

Kathy at 208-289-46?? 

The Piecemakers Too Quilt Group  

of Kendrick 
Kathy Cassin 

 

 The quilt group is planning a quilt and 

needlework display at the Kendrick Methodist 

Church on Main Street in Kendrick during the 

Annual Locust Blossom Festival.  The commu-

nity from the area is invited to submit work for 

display. You need not be a member of the quilt 

group. Quilts will be the main feature. Forms will 

be available to mark the name of the quilt and the 

name of the quilter to be pinned to the quilt. 

Please note that this is not a competition but an 

exhibit. We encourage community participation. 

Set-up will occur the morning of Friday, May 

25th between 10:00 and Noon. Other examples 

of needlework may be displayed as room allows. 

Last year beautiful counted cross-stitch was also 

on display. Cookies and punch are served during 

the Locust Blossom Festival. 

 The latest project for the group has been 

to make baby quilts to donate to the Life Choices 

Clinic in Lewiston. The group meets every 2nd 

and 4th Thursday of the month between 10:00 and 

2:00 at the Kendrick Methodist Church except 

for the months of July and August. 

Fifty Years of Rocketry 

 

This May marks the fiftieth year that the Juliaetta 

Elementary School sixth grade has held a rocket 

shoot. The tentative date is Friday, May 25 beginning 

at 1:30pm. Fifty years ago the United States and So-

viet Union were involved in a “Race for Space”. The 

JES rocketry project promoted interest and knowl-

edge about space, as well as knowledge about current 

events. Mr. Dave Jones, a former JES lead teacher 

and classroom teacher, has graciously volunteered his 

knowledge, guidance, expertise, and most impor-

tantly, time to this event every spring. This event 

would not 

be possible without Mr. Jones. On launch day, Mr. 

Jones is in charge of organizing the rockets, checking 

engine mounts, setting up the launcher, and assisting 

the students in the safety and mechanics of launching 

each rocket. This will be the last JES rocket shoot. 

Look for more information in school newsletters 

about activities celebrating fifty years of rocketry at 

Juliaetta Elementary School. 

mailto:katschlot@gmail.com


15 

 

 

JKHF has New Book Available 

 

The members of JKHF are pleased to announce a 

new publication of local history.  The book con-

tains short stories in five different categories that 

can be viewed at left.  We believe we have put 

together a book of interesting stories you may not 

have heard or known. 

 The book will be available Locust Blos-

som Day in both the park booth and the museum. 

 We have new bags to offer on festival day 

as well.  They are cloth bags with a nice logo.  

They can be reused as grocery totes and help rid 

our world of excess plastics.  They will be avail-

able at the booth and at the Museum. 

 The museum will be open from 11:00 am 

until 3:00 pm on Locust Blossom Day. 
      

     Sharon Harris 

Hill and Valley Gatden Club  

 
Greetings from your local Garden 

Club.  The Club members have been busy 

this early spring.  At our last meeting we 

built and decorated different types of bird 

houses.  Various bird houses were available 

for decorating.  There were even houses for 

owl friends.   It’s important to be nice to our 

pollinator friends.  Making homes for our 

pollinators will improve our crops and  

family gardens.  We have plans for various 

types of bird houses and bee boxes if you 

are interested.    

Also be sure to consider plants that will  

attract bees to your garden.  Remember that 

the many local birds especially the  

humming birds love the nectar in the  

blooming flowers, trees , vegetable gardens 

and our many fields of crops.   

 

We are preparing for our annual flower 

show that is held in conjunction with the 

Locust Blossom festival over Memorial Day 

weekend.  You don’t have to be a member 

to participate in the flower show.  We will 

also include a Fairy Garden category for the 

children in our community.  Please join us 

either by participating or coming to view the 

lovely displays.    

 

We initiated discussions with the Kendrick 

City Counsel to work on beautifying our 

community.  We are hoping to make some 

additions in the near future.  

 

We are finalizing our June garden tour.  We 

plan on visiting a wonderful garden in  

Moscow and the University of Idaho  

Arboretum.  You don’t have to be a member 

to join us. Save the date June 12th and let us 

know if you are interested in joining us on 

this annual adventure.   

 

Our next meeting is May 22, 2018 at 1PM 

in the Kendrick Grange Hall.   

For more information Please contact  

Becky Loomis 
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Presentation on CCC in Idaho 
 

Ivar Nelson and Patricia Hart of the University of 

Idaho treated Kendrick and Juliaetta residents, as 

well as many out-of-towners, to a most interesting 

presentation of the CCC in Idaho.  The program was 

held at the Fraternal Temple with JKHF and the  

Juliaetta Library hosting on April 12th. 

President Roosevelt’s Civilian Conservation Corp 

had a great impact on Idaho during the depression 

years 1933-1942.  Over 86,000 men worked in 

Idaho’s 270 camps making trails, building roads and 

bridges, stringing telephone lines, fighting fires, 

planting trees and fighting blister rust. Moreover, 

nearly 30,000 Idaho men found jobs in the CCC in a 

time when joblessness was rampant. 

The CCC men worked with national and state forests 

and parks, soil conservation agencies, and national 

grazing programs. Many rural towns were saved dur-

ing the Depression by selling food and goods to the 

CCC camps and by the CCC employing local men. 

While Kendrick did not have a camp, there were 

camps at Bovill, Genesee, Moscow, Potlatch, and 

Troy.  Kendrick had a threatening fire in      August 

1936, which was extin-

guished quickly by the 

CCC men. Seven 

truckloads came to the 

rescue and squelched 

the 100 acre fire that 

threatened the Freytag 

and Wegner properties.  

The fire was blamed 

on a careless smoker.   

Forest fires in Idaho diminished during the 1930s 

with the presence of the men.    

When World War II broke out, these men were in the 

front lines of military enlistment.  1942 saw the end 

of the CCC camps.  Young men who came to Idaho 

poor, hungry  and with few skills, left with confi-

dence, skills and money in their pocket.  Some made 

Idaho their permanent home. 

If you have information or pictures about the CCC, 

please contact Ivar Nelson or JKHF.  Pictures may be 

viewed on the University of Idaho website: 

www.digital.lib.uidaho.edu             

 Sharon Harris 

 
Pat Rush Medical  

Assistance Fund Raffle 
 

After receiving community 
feedback the committee 
members of the Pat Rush 
Medical Assistance Fund 

voted to change their annual Octoberfest to a bi-annual 
event. This decision was made after taking into consideration 
several other local non-profit organizations that we feel 
should be equally supported and it also gives the committee 
more time to plan a quality event for everyone to enjoy.  On 
our off years we will be raffling off one large item.  
Our committee appreciates our community and their contin-
ued support over the last eight years. We hope you continue 
to support us helping those in our community with life threat-
ening illnesses and diseases. To support the funding for our 
organization throughout the year, The Pat Rush Medical As-
sistant Fund is selling raffle tickets for a 2017 Artic Cat 
500 4-wheeler!   The winner of this raffle will be drawn at our 
2018 Octoberfest event. Tickets are 1 for $25 or 2 for $40. 
Tickets are available by contacting a committee member. Lori 
Warner, Cindy Fliger, Angie Tweit, Alana Sneve, Kyle Pea, 
Deb Utke, Rhonda Blair or Patty Steigers. 

 

Stars of Our Community 

Nominations – Open All 

Year! 
In our last issue, the KJ7 Com-

munity Development Associa-

tion announced a new format 

for our “Volunteers… Stars of 

Our Community” award pro-

gram. We now accept  

nominations all year-round, to encourage more individuals 

to nominate people they know who deserve this special  

recognition. 

So far this year, the following community members have 

been nominated: Matt Bruns, Rebecca Hart, David 

Jones, Paul and Carolyn Gravelle, Jim and Lori 

Brocke, and Pastor Larry Haylett. These honorees and 

all others who are nominated during the course of the year 

will be celebrated at a special event in January 2019,  

preceding our Annual Meeting.  

Nominations may be made online at the kendrick-

juliaetta.com website, or sent by email to info@kendrick-

juliaetta.com.   A printed version of the nomination form is 

also available for pick-up on the shelving in the foyer at the 

entrance of Archie’s Restaurant. This form can be sent to us 

via postal mail to the address indicated. 

http://www.digital.lib.uidaho.edu
mailto:info@kendrick-juliaetta.com
mailto:info@kendrick-juliaetta.com
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Little Yellow Birds 

  

Our area has three species of little yellow birds.  All 

of them are busy little fellows and a glimpse of  

yellow in the trees may be all you see.  

  

The best known of these “flits” is the American Gold-

finch.  During breeding season (i.e. in the spring and 

early summer) the male is as yellow as a crayon with 

a black cap and black wings with white bars.  The 

black cap extends from the top of the head to the base 

of the bill.  All but the cap, wings and tail are  

yellow.  Females and out-of-season males trade bright 

yellow for pale yellow to light olive green – but the 

dark wings with white wing bars plus pinkish cone-

shaped beak are the giveaways.  At 5” from tip of 

beak to end of tail. This is a small bird. 

  

Once you know the American Goldfinch, when you 

see the Lesser Goldfinch, you may think “there is 

something wrong about that bird.”  The lesser  

goldfinch is slightly smaller (4.5”) and has an olive 

green back.  The upper side of the bird is dark from 

cap on the head to the tip of the tail.  In the southern 

states, the upper portion of the bird is black; here it 

tends to be olive green.  The underside of the bird is 

yellow as a goldfinch should be, but the wings are not 

as distinctly marked as those of the American  

Goldfinch.  

  

The goldfinches are year-around residents.  If you 

have bird feeders out, especially thistle seed feeders, 

you probably have goldfinches.  Their love of thistle 

seed and thistle down (for nests) gives them one of 

their nicknames: thistle birds.  They are sometimes 

called wild canaries.  Goldfinches fly in bouncy,  

undulating groups and flock together with other small 

birds such as house finches, pine siskin's, and western 

bluebirds.  

  

 

In April or May, our third yellow flit arrives.  The 

yellow warbler is the yellowiest of all the little birds, 

just a little butterball.  It prefers small trees and 

shrubs such as willows and alders, which it scours for 

insects.  The male has russet streaks on the breast, 

streaks that are much fainter to nonexistent on the 

female.  Their spring song is an easy-to-identify 

“sweet-sweet-sweet-I’m so sweet.”  The yellow  

warbler is much the same size as the American  

Goldfinch, but has a narrow black bill and none of 

the dark markings associated with the goldfinches. 

  

A little yellow bird you see here in the winter is 

probably one of the goldfinches, particularly if it is 

with other birds in open areas.  Lesser goldfinches 

especially like seeds of the sunflower family such as 

thistles and asters.  They will occasionally eat tiny 

insects.  American goldfinches like thistles and grass 

seeds and are almost entirely vegetarian.  They even 

raise their babies on seeds.  In summer, a small  

yellow bird all by itself hunting insects and moving 

quickly around in small trees or shrubs is likely to be 

a yellow warbler.  And now, if the bird will hold still, 

in plain sight for a few seconds, you can be sure. 

  

Nora Abbott 
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Opinions expressed in articles published in this news-

letter are those of the individual authors and do not 

represent official statements or public endorsements 

by the Newsletter or any member of the publishing 

team. 

 

CLIP & SAVE CALENDAR 
 
 
May 
 1st    Burn permits required in Kendrick and Juliaetta 
          (p.13) 
1st     Summer Reading Registration (p.10) 
 
3rd     Idaho Gives Day (p.1) 
 
8th      Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.13) 
 
12th    Fire Department Mother’s Day Car Wash (p.13) 
 
16th    Registration for Fit and Fall Proof (pg. 18) 
 
22nd   Fit and Fall Proof begins (pg. 18) 
 
25th    Tiger of Distinction Presentation (p.7) 
            Rocket Shoot (p.14) 
 
26th    Locust Blossom Festival (p.2,3,4,5) 
 
28th     Memorial Day Observed  
 
June 
1st      KHS Graduation (p.8,9) 
           Summer Reading Program Begins(p.11) 
 
8th    First Summer Reading Program  (p.11) 
         KJ7 Summer Night at Kendrick Park (p.11) 
 
9th     Marek Hootenanny Potluck Lunch (p.13) 
 
10th   Bible Journaling (p.14) 
 
11th-15th   Cameron Lutheran Vacation Bible  
         School (p.5) 
 
12th    Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.13) 
 
16th    Bread Making with Jeanne Ensley (p.14) 
 
24th    Friendly Neighbors’ Club Pot Luck (p.14) 
 
 
 

Kendrick United Methodist Church will host 

Fit & Fall Proof(tm) classes  

 

Fit and Fall Proof(tm) exercise classes for men 

and women will be sponsored by the Kendrick 

United Methodist Church. A kick-off informa-

tion/registration open house will be held 

on Wednesday, May 16from 10:00-12:00 in 

the church basement. 

Exercise classes will begin Monday, May 

22nd. The group will meet twice a week, 

on Monday and Wednesday, from 10:00 to 

11:00 at the church. 

Come and... 

   * Improve your balance, strength and mobil-

ity 

   * Reduce your risk for falls 

   * Enjoy an independent and healthy lifestyle  

   * Meet new and old friends and have fun! 

All are welcome! Exercises geared for all in-

cluding wheelchair bound. Classes are FREE! 
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This newsletter is supported by generous contributions from the following sponsors: 

 

 

If you would like to become a newsletter sponsor, please make your 

check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter. 

Please send your contribution to: 

KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 

Name or Organization Name: 

________________________________________________ 
Check one: 

[   ]  Individual        [    ] Business         [    ] Church or Organization 

 

Amount enclosed: $_____________ 

Thank you for your support!  We couldn’t do it without you.  Newsletter Team 

Businesses: 
 
Avista Utilities 
Bashaw Piano and Organ Moving 
Cannon's Electric 
Clearwater Power Company 
Clearwater Propane Company 
Colter's Creek Winery 
Curry, Inc. 
D. Taylor Construction 
DH Wild Rose Minatures and Ponies 

Heimgartner Aviation 
Hill's Floors 
JK Mini Storage 
Peggy Jones,  Realtor 
Juliaetta Castle 
KT Hasenoehrl Farms 
LC Valley Real Estate 
Lloyd and Deanna Knapp 
   Lloyd's Art Work 
Mann & Stanke CPA 
McGregor Company 
Northern Pacific & Stampede Railway 
Phil's Food City 
Renfrow TV and Electric 
Roger Warner Construction 
Rush Construction 
Stella-Jones Corporation 
Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA 
TDS Telecom 
Teresa Ireland’s Childcare 

Community Organizations 

and Churches: 

 
Cameron WELCA 
City of Juliaetta 
City of Kendrick 
Fix Ridge 4-H Club 
Friendly Neighbor Club 
Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 
Gold Hill Church 
Hill and Valley Garden Club 
J-K Heritage Foundation 
J-K Senior Meals  
Juliaetta Community Church 
Juliaetta Community Improvement  
    Association  
Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District  
Juliaetta Kendrick Firefighters Association 
Juliaetta Nazarene Church 
Juliaetta Volunteer Fire Department 
KJ Arts Committee 
Kendrick Booster Club 
Kendrick Community Lions Club 
Kendrick United Methodist Church 
Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 
Leland Pioneer Community Church 
Southwick Bible Church  
Southwick Community Center 
VFW Post 3913 

Individuals: 

 
George Brocke 
Jim and Lori Brocke 
Greg and Alice Broemeling 
Ed and Debbie Brown 
Don and Esther Chrystal 
Bill and Joann Cowger 
Jim and Barbara Cuddy 
Marilyn Eichner 
Ted and Phyllis Fey 
James and Euily Fredenburg 
John and Candis Glassey 
Doug and Sharon Harris 
Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 
Phil and Donna Heinen 
Buddy and Alice Henson 
James and Sharon Hoogland 
Teri Tate Hornberger 
Lillian Howerton 
Ruth Ann Hutcheson 
Don and Lawanna Ingle 
David and Hazel Jones 
Ron and Kathy Jones 
Dale and Arlene Laird 
Mary C. Lee 
Joy Lindner 
Jack and Donna Lohman 
Tom and Gayle Marek 
Steve and Carol McDowell 
Jack and Betty Mustoe 
Jon and Ann Nilsson 
Lyle and Sharon Parks 
Vic Racicot 
Tim and Vicky Racicot 
Kevin and Linda Renfrow 
Sandra Rollins 
Tom and Birdie Rowden 
Dale and Patti Silflow 
John and Selina Silflow  
Margie Silflow 
Moonstruck Farm, Rochelle Troyano 
David and Montez Steigers 
Ann Taylor 
Dorothy Taylor 
Mike and Becky Tefft 
Margaret Treu 
Robert and Debra Utke 
Bill Warren 
Betty M. Watts 
Dean and Raina Weyen  
Ellen C. Wood 
Don and Yetta Wilkins 
Nancy Young 
 

Individuals: 

 
John and Mary Abitz 
Rick and Diana Arnett 
Marilyn Benjamin 
Velma Benjamin 
Richard and Vicky Benscoter  
Alfred Boone 
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Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by: 

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

Local 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

Kendrick, ID 83537 

 
P. O. Box 159 

Kendrick ID 83537 
Phone: 208-289-4231 

Fax: 208-289-4242 
Email: 

brockeco@tds.net 


